Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

How many Traffic/Parking Officers/Enforcers are employed by Leicester? 

42 + 2 Supervisors

Are they employed, self -employed or both? 
Employed

Who employs them? 
Leicester City Council

How much income did they bring in respect of the parking tickets and other work they carried out in the last year and the previous five years?
What were the employment costs to the Council ?


	
	2013
	2014
	2015
	2016
	2017

	Income from PCNs (on-street and off-street)
	       £1,011,967 
	       £1,158,308 
	        £1,455,905 
	         £1,620,005 
	       £1,615,000 

	Cost of employing CEOs
	             £354,957 
	             £500,351 
	            £605,239 
	             £709,093 
	             £829,161 






Did any of them work on New Year’s Day, Boxing Day or Christmas Day of end 2017/beginning of 2018? 
Yes, staff worked on New Years Day and Boxing Day.
Why are they asked to work on such public holidays?  
Officers work as a standard day as part of their rota.
Were any Christians asked to work on these days? 
The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
Are Officers asked to work on any of the main religious holidays in Leicester?
Officers work as a standard day as part of their rota, staff do not work on Christmas Day.
Are Officers given any bonus for working on Christmas Day, Boxing Day or New Year’s Day ? 
No

Were any areas targeted during this period as being easy pickings for the Officers? 
No

Were any penalties issued concentrated in particular areas? 
No

Do the Officers receive any form of incentive, results related pay, in respect of the tickets they write/money they bring in? 
No

Is it intended that the Officers will be working during the official holiday period over Easter, writing penalty tickets? 
Yes

Does the Council believe it to morally acceptable to try to catch people out with penalty notices being issued on such significant public holidays? 

A request under The FOI Act is for information that is held by an organisation, to provide an opinion or comment is to create new information and does not fall under the remit of the Act.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 
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